May 11, 2004

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Karen Story’s home.

President Ken Nash presiding.

Officers attending: 

Treasurer - Julia Hungerford ; Vice President  - Bob Kamuda ; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members: Steve Hager, Teresa Muro

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I.  We discussed a dedication for Cedar View Park and agreed that we don’t feel strongly enough about it to organize something. We will wait to see if the City mentions it, but we will not initiate anything.

II. No news on the water fountain at Highlands Park [Update: As of May 21 it is installed!]

III. Treasury report: Julia will submit for our 2004 money soon. All 2003 money has been spent, and part of 2004. We still have several hundred dollars of Home Depot money, which we will use for plants, mulch, and other things to beautify the Highlands sign and 116th Ave NE kiosk area in the fall. See Treasury Report email from Julia, below.

IV. Kiosk status: The new kiosk near Peter Kirk Elementary is complete, except for staining, which Bob K. has volunteered to do. Lumbermen’s donated about $6000 worth of materials for it. Steve Hager installed a brass plaque on the kiosk, thanking Lumbermen’s. He does not feel the board needs to do any additional form of thank you.

V. We discussed a summer neighborhood walking event/treasure hunt. None of us has the time or energy to organize something. Unless someone else volunteers to organize it, we do not plan to pursue the idea this summer.

VI. We agreed that the summer picnic will be held September 12 at Highlands Park (not Spinney). Teresa will be in touch with Julie Lemme, who once volunteered to help organize it.

VII. Bob Kamuda announced several upcoming meetings regarding the City tree policy, the Comprehensive Plan, and 405.

VIII. We agreed to propose a date of August 21 for the softball game against Rose Hill; Bob will ask Rose Hill if this date works for them. [Update: We have not yet agreed on a date; it is being discussed.]

IX. We discussed the possibility of making t-shirts for the game. 

X. We agreed to plan a park cleanup and beautification day in the fall. 

XI. Karen will put the new kiosk photos on the website after it has been stained.

XII. Action Items: 
See above.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00.

Treasury Report email from Julia (5-12-04):

We need the approval of the majority of the Board, for Ken to sign and submit our 2003 final report (so we can get our $3,500 of 2004 money).  Please let me know if you can spot any flaws in this report, or if it looks OK to submit.  Need to hear from at least a few of you.

Steve, I forgot, if we can get some kind of document showing the approximate value of the materials Rob/Lumbermen's donated, we can also use that as match in place of some hours. Don't worry if that doesn't work out, getting hours hasn't been a big problem so far.

Also, it turns out I missed some of the food drive hours we had, so we can save the kiosk labor sheet to use against 2004 money. 

Status report:

Out of the $3,500 we'll get for 2004, we've already committed about:

$50 more for Easter

$180 more for kiosk

$70 for food drive signs

POSSIBLY more for the Highlands drinking fountain - we budgeted $2,000, but I'm hoping/guessing they won't need it. [Update: Fountain complete as of 5-21-04, and the Park did not request more money.]

Coming:

Picnic

Baseball game with Rose Hill (need$?)

Planting around neighborhood entry sign (and 116th St. kiosk also discussed) - can probably apply some Home Depot card money to this.

Newsletter in autumn? (possible piggyback on City's Neighborhood Connections communication?)

